November 13,2023 217 Bushell Street, Holyrood, Ontario NOG 2B0 TOWNSHIP OF PRINCES - 19 44.

Attention Huron Kinloss Council

To Whom it May Concern,

I am writing to the Huron Kinloss Council about the site of the new Mennonite School located on Southline Avenue on behalf of some of the neighbours on Southline Avenue and Bushell Street. On Friday November 10,2023 I did speak to John Yungblut on the side of the road when he came out to remeasure the location of school, we had spoken on the phone on Wednesday November 8. I appreciate his quick response to my call as the driveway has been installed.

The neighbours of Southline Avenue and Bushell Street DO NOT have an issue with the school being on the Southline Aveue, but question the location of drive way due to driver speed over that hill and road conditions in the winter making it difficult to stop if a horse and buggy pull out in front or if a child is crossing the road.

The Southline Avenue receives a lot of heavy traffic from construction trucks to livestock transport ect. and the speed which they travel will make it difficult to stop if a safe manner, even with signage. I have not seen the drawings of the site but others have said originally the spot for the school was East of the driveway which would be safe and ideal location closer to the neighbouring property fence line. We understand that more fill ect would be necessary as it could be a wet spot but there must be another location for driveway that will not endanger lives.

Again, We DO NOT have an issue with the school, but just the location of the driveway for the safety of all involved.

I appreciate the assistance I have received from both Mayor Murray and Mr Yungblut.

Yours sincerely,

Cody Kortmores

Jody Rothmaier and surrounding neighbours of Bushell Avenue and Southline Avenue